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Same names in two different worlds
Here's an interesting piece of trivia for Hong Kong history fans. Why were the names of Robinson Road, MacDonnell Road, Chater Road and Des Voeux Road changed to what we call them today?
You may wonder as to what sort of question is that. All the four roads are well-known by those names, and have been so for a hundred years or more. The first two are residential areas in the Mid-Levels, while the last two are in the heart of the commercial district of Central.
However, when Kowloon was first occupied in the second half of the 19th century, urban planners for some strange reason duplicated street names from across the harbor.
I have no idea why they did this or showed so little imagination. Perhaps they thought Kowloon and Hong Kong Island were so far apart from each other and so distinct - as if in different worlds - that no one would ever be confused.
At some stage, people did get confused. In 1909 the authorities set up a committee to rename the Kowloon versions of these streets. Robinson Road, Kowloon, became Nathan Road; MacDonnell Road became Canton Road; Chater Road became Peking Road; and Des Voeux Road became Chatham Road. An Elgin Road running down to Salisbury Road was renamed Haiphong Road, to avoid confusion with the Elgin Street that we now call SoHo.
It is a good thing they did. Imagine what it would be like today, when the MTR can whisk you across the harbor in minutes, and we forgot to remind visitors which Des Voeux Road or Robinson Road to come to.
